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Alex Thorne

Social and Environmental Affairs

Office of Gas and Electricity Markets

9 Millbank

London SW1P 3GE 

Dear Alex

ELECTRICITY ACT SCHEDULE 9 STATEMENT

I refer to Ofgem’s recent consultation paper.  This response is on behalf of all the supply, distribution, and generation licensees in our group structure.

We were surprised by Ofgem’s initiative, since Ofgem has neither a statutory role in the Schedule 9 process nor a regulatory role in relation to the amenity issues covered  by the Schedule 9 statements.   We also note that Ofgem produces no evidence that the statutory consultees under Schedule 9 are unhappy with current arrangements.  This is not surprising, since the KPMG study commissioned by Ofgem correctly states that the energy sector is, in many ways, one of the leading industries in the United Kingdom for environmental reporting.     

In view of Ofgem’s wider environmental functions under the Utilities Act amendments            to the Electricity Act, we accept that it may be reasonable for Ofgem to maintain an informal interest in Schedule 9 issues.  We also do not object to the idea of Ofgem providing Schedule 9 consultancy services to new entrants, as long as such support              is self-financed through fees.  But that is as far as Ofgem’s role should go in relation              to Schedule 9 matters.  In particular, given that the industry already carries a burden            of environmental duties which are at least as onerous as those in other business    sectors, there is clearly no justification for imposing further burdens and costs of  the kind that would flow from some of the other proposals in Ofgem’s paper.

All LEG’s electricity licensees take their environmental responsibilities seriously and,           as a result, the group’s environmental reporting as a whole has been developed well beyond the scope envisaged by the Schedule 9 requirements for individual business units.  In future, therefore, and following appropriate discussions with the statutory                consultees, we propose to integrate all of our licensees’ individual statements within             the environmental chapter of the group’s annual ECR (environmental and corporate responsibility) report, which is publicly available on the LEG website. 

We were prompted to take this decision by your consultation paper.  I should add                 that you will find that some of the comments we have made above are amplified in               the Electricity Association’s response to you, which we strongly support.  

Yours sincerely

Roger Barnard

Group Regulatory Legal Adviser
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